Washington Park Board of Trustees
Special Meeting Monday, December 18, 2023

6:00 pm via Teams
Present:  Gil Major, Rhonda Fisher, Barry Mahoney, Barry Kaplan, Ivy Rabinowitz, Jeanne O’Connor and Nikki Newell (BRIGS)
Quorum established
The Board went into Executive Session at 6:00.
Minutes were taken and sealed.  One vote was taken.
The Board returned to Open Session at 6:30.
Agenda items discussed:
1. Handicap parking request – The Board received a request from the resident of 20 #2 for a handicap parking sign to be installed outside 20A.  Nikki confirmed the resident had a valid handicap parking placard.  MSA
2. Escrow funds – Accounting had deposited an extra $22,500 into the Insurance Escrow Account in November.  Discussion.  The Board wanted the extra $22,500 put back into the Operating Account.  MSA
3. Satellite Dish Policy – Discussion about the blank pages that were in the Satellite Dish Policy that was sent to the Board.  Nikki confirmed that the blank pages were a mistake and would send a clean copy of the policy to the Board.
4. Pool Contract – Nikki was asked if the pool contract was signed after the 2024 budget was approved.  She confirmed it was and will send the Board a copy.
5. Sale of the Superintendents House – During the November Board meeting, there was some discussion about selling the Superintendents House.  Further discussion was postponed to January so more information could be obtained.  Scott Wolf from Brigs did find a letter that indicates a sale is possible.  The letter will be distributed to the Board.
6. Trash Contract – During budget discussion, the Board asked for an updated trash removal contract from Cassella.  Nikki confirmed she has the updated contract and will send to the Board.
Meeting adjourned at 7:05 p.m.
Respectfully submitted
Gilbert Major
